League of Women Voters of Winchester 

Steering Committee Meeting

MINUTES

Tuesday, April 25, 2017

Wincam, 32 Swanton Street, Winchester
Facilitator, Patty Shepard, Secretary, Robin Wolf, Host, Judy Blaine

The meeting convened at 7:10 pm.
Attending:  
Minutes—Minutes were approved as submitted.

Treasurer's Report was submitted and reviewed.  There were no changes since the last report so approval was not required. 
Member Check-in-- Robin Wolf is attending the State convention in Framingham on April 28/29.  The date of the May Steering Committee meeting was changed to May 23 to better accommodate end-of-year and Annual Meeting planning. 
Membership Report – Vicky Coccoluto distributed an up-to-date membership list showing 76 members.
Climate Change/Health program --Ruth Trimarchi has a conflict for our meeting.  She will send an update with possible new dates for September or October.  Ari Bernstein or Jonathan Buonocore are the two potential speakers.   Location is date- and time-dependent.  If event is held on a Sunday afternoon Wright-Locke Farm is best.  If at night, Sanborn House or the Winchester Public Library would be preferred due to weather and accessibility issues.  Temple Shir Tikva is also a possibility.

Civic Award/Annual Meeting – Logistics were discussed.  Vicki reports that the chosen date is Saturday June 10 and the awardee is Judy Manzo.  Subcommittees are being formed to do publicity, hospitality, and award.

Annual meeting—We will need to prepare agenda and booklet (including appropriate cover page), plus reports and a volunteer/survey  form.  Vicki will send to Patty Shepard  the list of preferred caterers for Sanborn House.

Arrangements for Town Day on June 3—Patty and Jan will work on this with help from Robin.  We will have a table at which we will distribute voter registration forms and membership material.  Patty will solicit the membership for volunteers.

Recruitment of new Steering Committee members—goal is to recruit  at least two new members.  Potential members have been identified and will be contacted by various people who will report to Vicki.

Program and budget planning for 2017-18—Will be the topic for the May meeting as the budget needs to be submitted to the members before annual meeting, and the budget is linked to programming. Among the topics: Wright-Locke Farm in September, probably no charge for that one.  How to run for Office in October probably at the Library which would be free with volunteer speakers.    Need to budget for Jenks for Train Station at cost of around $300.   Perhaps budget $75--$150 for Sanborn for a potential consensus study.  Candidate Forum in March needs Jenks rental, Moveable Feast, Annual meeting, civic award, 

Farmer’s Market—first choice date is 9/9 and second choice is 9/2.  

New Business-The League Leader’s email list is sent to local League leaders (including our steering committee members) by the  State League and we can forward to our membership as appropriate.

Next Meeting—has been changed to May 23 from May 30 to facilitate the budgeting process for next year in preparation for the annual meeting.  Robin is facilitating; Jan is secretary.  

Calendar
April 28 – 29 

LWVMA Convention, Sheraton Hotel, Framingham

June, TBA   

Annual Meeting
Adjourned at 8:30 pm.
